

Northwood Civic Association Notice of Meetings

Hello to all of the residents in our Northwood community. Please mark your calendar for we have two important meetings quickly approaching.

On Thursday, November 1, at 6 pm there will be a meeting at Rockwood Park located at 4651 Washington Street Extension, Wilmington, DE 19809 hosted by New Castle County to discuss the next steps for Allen Tract parkland.

Come and learn more about the wooded area along Marsh Rd. (near Smiley's diner) and the area along Stony Run Dr. This 17-acre property has been owned by New Castle County for 40 years as parkland. During that time, no regular maintenance has been done and the untended area has become overgrown by many invasive plants. included several stands of bamboo. A number of local interested citizens are working to form a "friends of the park" group and hope other nearby residents will join to see that the property is cared for and does not further deteriorate. The Council of Civic Organizations of Brandywine Hundred (CCOBH) and others have been involved, and it is hoped that the County will join efforts in the restoration of the park.

Our Semi-Annual Northwood Civic Association Meeting will be held on Thursday, November 8, at 7:00 pm in the Library at Carrcroft Elementary School. The school is located at 503 Crest Road, Willmington, DE 19803. Please make every effort to attend so you have an opportunity to meet your neighbors and express your thoughts for the enjoyment of living in this beautiful little community. The updated Northwood Directory will be available for distribution.

We wish you a happy and blessed Autumn season and look forward to seeing you real soon!

Best wishes.

Denise Bowers, President Kate Kelly, Vice President Janine Vaillancourt, Treasurer Stacy Palmer, Secretary Roberta Pellegrino, Asst. Secretary